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The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission

Minutes of the Technology Subcommittee Meeting Held August 05, 2008

In attendance:

	Committee Members Present
	Others Present

	T. Keen, Chair
	D. Baker
	J. Schneider

	K. Blessing
	R. Clendaniel
	G. Wells

	R. Sterling
	L. Jester
	J. Wells

	B. Vanderwende
	D. Moore
	J. Wells Jr.

	Committee Members Absent
	P. Proud
	M. Wells

	R. Baldwin
	
	

	N. Callaway
	
	

	C. West
	
	

	
	
	

	Ex-Officios Present
	
	

	W. Rohrer, Jr.
	
	



This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 


Call to Order/Welcome:

Chairman T. Keen called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., and welcomed everyone in attendance.  

Approval of Minutes:

B. Vanderwende motioned to approve the minutes of the June 24, 2008 Technology Subcommittee Meeting.

R. Sterling seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

B. Rohrer requested that the agenda be modified to reflect the following, if time permits:

· Discuss the Nutrient Management Conference

· Discuss the Nutrient Management Planning Reimbursement Structure

· Discuss the Recommended BMPs to NRCS

Discussion and Action Items:
Review and Act on Nutrient Relocation Program Structure

B. Rohrer summarized some of the key information that was presented to the Subcommittee members: 

List of four recommendations for the budget (cutting $250-300,000 from the Relocation Program participation in order to meet the target for next year):

FY 2008 budget, about 92,000 tons were relocated; unfunded demands represented $132,000, or 11,000 tons; making the total figure 105,000 tons which puts the program right at its goal of moving at least 100,000 tons per year.  The following options were presented as methods to reduce rates and or participation.    

Option 1

· Figures have been updated from $71,000 to $92,000, based upon some recent claims and payments

· Only the sender who is within the Critical Areas of the watershed (based on the Critical Areas Map for Nutrient Management, as well as concentration of poultry farms; primarily all of Sussex County as well as the Choptank watershed in Kent County) would be eligible to participate in the Relocation Program

Option 2 

· Figure should be $88,000

· The expected savings are based upon participation from last year, FY 2008

· Would change the program so that those who receive litter would have to be outside the Critical Areas watersheds as described in Option 1

· This option would eliminate relocation within Sussex County and the Choptank Watershed in Kent County

Option 3

· Recommends a 25% reduction in rates

· The current 16 cents per ton mile would be reduced to 12 cents per ton mile 

· Would produce a savings of about $250,000

Option 4 

· Recommends a 12% reduction in rates

· The current 16 cents per ton mile would be reduced to 14 cents per ton mile

· Would produce a savings of about $110,000

All four options do not need to be approved, a combination of one or two options might be best. 

T. Keen asked why the Chesapeake Bay Program decreased program funding by $11,000. John Schneider (who administers the funding) explained that it was responsible in part because of the FY09 shortfall, which caused a $550,000 decrease in Chesapeake Bay Program funding. T. Keen asked if the Chesapeake Bay Program was using a lot of money toward enforcement. J. Schneider responded yes, adding that $250,000 was budgeted for DE and $110,000 went to Relocation. B. Vanderwende added that he thought they came up with a lot more money for the cleanup program this year. B. Rohrer said that $188 million would be distributed across the entire watershed, but would not be available for another year or two.  T. Keen asked why there is no funding from NRCS this year. B. Rohrer explained that typically, NRCS funds projects that go directly to the farmer or property owner, making it difficult to structure a grant for relocation which indirectly benefits the farmer or property owner. B. Rohrer suggested that a letter could be written to NRCS similar to the one written last year that was signed by Secretary Scuse and Chairman Vanderwende. B. Vanderwende has spoken with Russell (State Conservationist for NRCS) and he is working on funding for Nutrient Management Relocation. D. Baker asked for clarification in how money would be saved by restricting relocation efforts by watershed. B. Rohrer explained that report was run from the Relocation database outlining all relocation that remained within the Critical Areas watersheds as described in Option 1. The amount of saving by restricting that relocation was $88,000. For Option 2, a report was run for all litter that was relocated from all other watersheds. All data in both reports represents actual relocation during FY 2008. T. Keen asked for feedback from transport brokers regarding a reduction in rates. B. Rohrer said S. Hollenbeck had spoken to a few and the general consensus is that they would have to pass the added cost onto the receiver of the litter. Mr. Wells questioned how money would be saved when litter transport would not be subsidized within Sussex County, but would be subsidized to be transported somewhere else. B. Rohrer responded that the litter movement within Sussex County should be close enough that public funds should not be needed for the transport and market values will continue to move it around.  Mr. Wells thought the program was intended to move the litter over a wider area of the state, so that the poultry farmer wasn’t just spreading it on his land after cleanout. B. Rohrer explained that while that is correct, the Program is forced to prioritize the money, because it is not currently sustainable. T. Keen wants to cut Options 1 and 2 altogether, as he feels it is discrimination. He feels that if everyone is on equal terms, and the receiver has to bear the additional costs, everyone is treated fairly. Members of the public explained that money is being spent that doesn’t need to be spent by transporting litter out of state to the mushroom industries, when the DE farmer is in competition for litter from across the county and can’t get it. B. Rohrer explained that if the program didn’t pay for the transport of litter to the mushroom facilities, for example, it wouldn’t get there; while the transport across Sussex County would still occur without subsidy because of the value of the litter among other things, such as the mass balancing figures. He went on to explain that the program needs industries such as Perdue AgriRecycle and the mushroom facilities, because they do utilize a great deal of excess litter and cutting them out altogether would be a strategic mistake. There is a constant flow to these markets while crop farmers only need it primarily in the spring.  T. Keen said that if the program subsidizes on a first come-first served basis until funding is gone, the litter would then be part of the open market, and would put everyone who wants litter on more equal terms. B. Rohrer questioned what you would do with the excess litter when the money is out.  He said strategically, we need at least 100,000 tons going to alternative markets.  A member of the public stated that farmers need the litter just as the mushroom industries do, and if the funding isn’t available, it is going to go where it is needed the most. D. Moore asked how many operators are going above their mileage caps, and if lowering caps would make the litter less appealing to them. B. Rohrer responded that the current cap is $18 per ton, and that very few are capping out. He went on to explain that the average cost is about $11 per ton. A public member added that is including the short hauls; so, if you eliminate the short hauls, the cost per ton just went up significantly. He asked if the goal of 100,000 tons could still be reached if the cost per ton is brought up to $16 or $17 per ton. B. Rohrer responded not through the program. He added that ideally, the short hauls would still occur without public funding. B. Vanderwende suggested that if the loaded ton per mile were reduced, the brokers may not be as encouraged to move it as far. 

The committee concluded that reducing all rates by 25% and reducing the cap from $18 to $15 should be recommended to the full Commission.  D. Sterling made the motion to make the recommendation to the Commission, seconded by B. Vanderwende and approved unanimously.  T. Keen said he would be out of town and asked B. Rohrer to report for the Technology committee.

Discuss Nutrient Management Conference

B. Rohrer reported that there are current efforts to organize a conference to review and discuss nutrient management activities within the inland bays.  The conference would be a joint partnership with the Center for Inland Bays (CIB) and DNREC.  Other funder sources are being sought by the CIB.  The conference outline was reviewed and B. Rohrer asked for support and would like to review the conference with the full commission and request approval to sponsor the event.  The committee agreed that the conference would benefit the cause of the Commission.

Discuss BMPs for new NRCS Projects

B. Rohrer highlighted some projects that he felt should be a priority for implementation.  The bmps would be recommended to NRCS as new Farm Bill funds come to DE.  He asked the committee to establish some priorities for such bmps and will provided recommendations at the next meeting.  

Public Comments:  
None
Next Meeting:
August 19, 2008

Adjournment:
Chairman Keen adjourned the meeting at 9:00 p.m.
Approved,

Tony Keen, Chair 

Technology Subcommittee
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